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View from the chair

Dear members,

Your intrepid chairman has just recently returned from “oop norllp : Stok.ew
on-Trent to be exact. The NSCG, well me actually on you? beha .horgan
796 f i Best Value. For those of you who are

d and ran a one-day seminar on Best Va :
Irf:t employed by local government this will mean nothing to you, for those
of you who are it will either bore or terrify you.

Best Value is the Labour Governments’ alternative to CWU]SO&;&&?

petitive Tendering (CCT). It aims to ensure lhgl the publtl:: are r[c0 e, 3
best value as regards the services they pay l}_uetr local authority : e?fec- .
If these services can be provided more Ffﬁcnemly and more cos

tively by other providers, then you are in trouble.

15, Jane Arthur from
kers were Joe Sage from Dundee Museums:.
-[E?ﬁ:i?tzahaer;SCiw Museums, Dr Darryl Mead fron:n Gilasgow Musetfms.
and Wayne Longshore the Assistant Chief Executive from Stoke City

Couneil.

Unfortunately, few people decided to attend tht;l scminar: x:huct::' \:f; \:i:g

i inting consideri ' d effort that went into i -
disappointing considering the time, an -
tioner:o: to rr%ention the quality of the speak'crs‘ Perhaps people think that
it won't affect them, but unfortunately, it will.

it was interesting to see the dif-

ne who has gone through Best Value, it was in .
?e?-e{:ueways institutions approached the processa medqxicstl?n s:ndp;::\:;;

i i hey allowed the delegates to -
sessions were especially helpful as t . d et brR

i 1 bout their own Best Value jroblems.
cific questions to the speakers a Sl
e everyone who attended food for t ought. Only

i?irogaat:endedr{vere NSCG members, It was gratifying to note that after the
seminar, [, on behalf of the NSCG, was thanked for organising the day.

| have no doubt there will be similar Best Value seminars in the fm}lllrie run
by other groups as the legislation begins to take effect, but there wi b
few with such good speakers. Joe Sage and Jami Ar?}:]u:hgal\fe i\:gi E: b1
i i ' t with the leg A
taking us through how their services dea
ﬁ?::rt;ey organised themselves internally to amass the tremendous amount

of information needed to write the report.
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Wayne Longshore gave an overview of how Best Value was being tackled
by a city authority, and Just how much time and money the process was
costing. Dr Mead took a different view and used the process to highlight
the deficiencies in the museum service in Glasgow and what had to done
before the service could provide best value to the charge payers. An inter-
esting turn around on the view that one has to cast one's own museum ser-
vice in the best possible light. You could say we had two strategies; one

defensive and one offensive, both of which it seems ha

ve been successful.

As I noted at the conference, there is no right way of carrying out this
process, however, there are a lot of wrong ways. It is essential that conser-
vators in local authorities are forewarned and forearmed and that they
make their voices heard when their report is being written. One of the ar-
cas that can be easily outsourced is conservation,

In these days of cutbacks, conservators are seen increasingly as an expen-
sive luxury. Conservators as a profession need to stand up and shout ex-
actly what it is they do and make our employers understand how important
a conservator is 1o the safety and preservation of their collections. Conser-
vators, by their nature, are not used to doing this,

The Best Value

process is so important to local authority museums that we

have decided, if possible, to produce a special Best Value publication con-
taining the speakers talks. However, since trying to get copy out of speak-
ers is like trying to vet a wage increase from a local authority this may be
some time in coming. Consequently, Joe Sages paper is published in this
edition of the newsletter and hopefully the others will appear in due
course. 1 would like to thank Keith Bloor and Don Steward from the Pot-
teries Museum Stoke-on-Trent for providing us with a venue, ane' the
speakers who provided us with a stimulating day,

On a different note. our newsletter editor can only print what you the
membership send in. Keep the NSCG newsletter vibrant by sending in
your articles, conference reviews. book reviews and news items.

My regards to you all.
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